<= WHEED MINUTES

Woodland Hills Elementary Charter for Enriched Studies W H E C E S P ATT m | n U .I. e S

Date | time 12/16/2021 | 7:00pm | Meeting called to order by Amy Carter

In Attendance

Amy Carter (Co-Presidents); Noelle Lovewell, Kim Sumner (Co-Vice Presidents), Tatiana Bolita
(Treasurer- AR), Sassan Heydairi (Treasurer- AP), Cherine Banna (Secretary), Principal Christina
Desiderio, Bruce Wright (UTLA Rep.) A complete Sign In sheet is available on file.

Approval of Minutes

Approved by Amy Carter

Board

Gillian Brown, Amy Carter (Co-Presidents); Noelle Lovewell, Kim Sumner (Co-Vice Presidents), Tatiana
Bolita (Treasurer- AR), Sassan Heydari (Treasurer- AP), Cherine Banna (Secretary), Principal Christina
Desiderio, Bruce Wright (UTLA Rep.)

Budget

e Budget Update - Sassan

Thank you to all the efforts for raising for the HERO campaign.

Principal’s Report

Principal Christina Desiderio

e Welcome message.
e Weekly assembilies will return in 2022.
e The Garden is complete, classes will start in January. 4 weeks lesson per class, with a ranger.
e The marquee will need a timer to be added.
e Thank you everyone for a great half of the year.
Mr. Wright
No updates from UTLA. Thank you remarks to everyone.
Announcements
Old Business

e Anarbagh Restaurant Night stats - Kim
Restaurant nights are going strong. January will feature a Middle Eastern restaurant.

e Frigo Cheeseheads Contest in the final stretch - Kim & Cynthia



Cleaned up one shed, but will need to schedule clean-ups for the other 3 in the new year -
email us if interested in helping! Must be fully vaccinated, no students allowed.

New Business

Winter Program tomorrow at 8:30 am! Zoom ID: 890 1579 3906 passcode: 219860

o It will be recorded and posted on the school website: wheces.org

o HUGE thank you to all of the volunteers who helped decorate, film, and edit!!
HERO Update - Janette

The campaign is officially over as far as the tiers go. Donations are welcome but the perks are
limited from this point forward. We collected over 100K. Thank you to all those who donated.

The winner of the contest is Mrs. Velasco's class and Mr. Perez’s class.
The Banners are in progress. It should be done by the return to school in January.
Birthday Marquee - Janette

Many spots are still available.

Need a volunteer to fill out the grant application for campus beautification - we'd like to try to
get money to hire someone to fix up the area around the marquee and the hillsides on San
Feliciano - hitps://clerk.lacity.org/clerk-services/nc-funding/documents-forms/npg-documents

Need volunteers for the Yearbook Committee!l Email us if interested.

Yearbook Submissions - Tatyana Bolotina - email photos to tatyanabolotina@gmail.com and
include student name, occasion, and grade level. We need help putting the yearbook
together. A contest for the cover will take place in January.

Parker Anderson’s 2nd session is underway! Some classes have to be rescheduled due to rain,
so look out for emails and phone calls - www.parker-anderson.org

Benefit app: https://www.benefit-mobile.com/consumers Find our school at HERO Campaign
2021-2022 or Class of 2022 (for 5th grade)

Amazon Smile: hitps://smile.amazon.com/ Find our school at: Parents and Teachers Together -
PATT of WHECES

Closing Comments/Questions

Worries about the TickTock threat tomorrow. LAUSD and the FBI are aware. More precautions are to be
taken tomorrow.

Mask mandate questions

Vaccination need to reach over 80% at elementary schools. Testing will be only for those who are not
vaccinated beginning February.
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When can room parents come back to schools to volunteer?e
It will not be possible in the near future.

Next Meeting

Date 01/25/21 | time 7pm, Location Virtual
Motion to adjourn was made at 8:00 p.m. and was passed unanimously.
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